
TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: Conditional Use Permit for John Anderson at 201 Main Street W. 

DATE: July 21, 2020 

 

 

Conditional Use Permit for John Anderson at 201 Main Street W.  A public hearing was 

held on Monday, July 13, 2020 to consider a request by John Anderson for a Conditional Use 

Permit.  Planning Commission approved the Conditional Use Permit for John Anderson on 

Monday, July 13, 2020 with a unanimous vote.  The CUP would allow a height variation of a 

proposed accessory structure to be constructed on his property located at 201 Main Street W. 

(PID 52.100.2990).  The lot is zoned R-4 High Density Residential District.  Accessory 

structures shall comply with the 16 ft. height requirement, except as expressly permitted by 

(“CUP”). 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. Location-Aerial Photo. 

2. Memo of explanation from John Anderson 

3. Site Plan 

4. Construction Plan 

5. Accessory Buildings, Structures and Uses:  152.238. Height and 152.239 Conditional Use 

Permits 

 

The proposal is to construct a garage that keeps with the design of the house on the lot that was 

built in 1870.  To preserve green space, a request has been made to construct a 24 ft. garage to 

accommodate the storage need for the property.  The above garage space would be a “room in 

the attic”, which is simply cold storage with a drop down stairs for access. 

 

Requested Council Action 

 

Cannon Falls City Council is asked to consider Resolution 2495.  Staff recommends conditional 

approval of the Application. 

 



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2495 

 

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR JOHN ANDERSON, 201 MAIN STREET W. 

 

 

 WHEREAS, John Anderson has made application for a Conditional Use Permit (“CUP”) 

to allow a 24 ft. garage to be constructed on his property at 201 Main Street W. (PID 

52.100.2990) as regulated by the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a hearing on July 13, 2020 to accept 

testimony relating to the application; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds that the granting of a Conditional Use 

Permit is reasonable and in conformance with the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, the Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for CUP for a height variation of an accessory structure be 

approved. 

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning Commission 

which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Conditional Use Permit be approved 

subject to compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls Zoning Code 

Chapter 152 and State of Minnesota Building Code requirements. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 21st day of July, 2020. 

 

 

CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

_________________________________ 

John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST: _______________________________ 

                  Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 
















